

Public Information Officer Subcommittee

Meeting Minutes: 1/27/2022

Attendees:

Chris Barth (BLM), Candice Stevenson (NPS), Catherine Koele (NASF), Sean Collins (IAFC), Brian Harris (USFS), Adrienne Freeman (NPS), Kerry Greene (USFS)

Also in Attendance:

Deb Fleming (NWCG)

Tina Boehle (CEPC)

Stephanie Bishop (notetaker)

Committee Business:

1. Approve minutes from the last meeting
 - Sean moves to approve, Adrienne seconds
2. Announcements
 - We brought in Stephanie Bishop to help with note taking for the meeting.
 - Michelle Fidler presented for the IMRR group.
 - No comments received from CEPC on PIO3 task book.
 - Deb Fleming reached out to DOI-AH team to see if they would be willing to change their position code to PIA3 so we could use PIO3.
 - CIMT memo came out from Fire Executive Council.
 - No news regarding the new FWS representative.
3. CEPC Update
 - Budget request put in for FY2023 regarding P101 update to bring it online and shorten it
 - FPET subcommittee to have coordinator for fire prevention education teams for rotations and coordination.
4. NWCG Update
 - Brief update on the SOF T3 position is moving forward, coding change is going to DOI for approval change.

New Business:

1. PIO Position Graphic
 - Discussed finalizing the PIO position graphic.
 - The graphic will be sent out for beta testing.
2. IMRR Proposal
 - IMRR group is making a proposal regarding clear definition regarding percentage of completion vs containment vs control.

- They are working with GEO Spatial subcommittee on how to display it on the map so there is a clear explanation to the public and stakeholders.
- This would involve changes to the information map.